
From the Pastor 
     

 The following is an article I received some years ago from the Family of God Lutheran 
Church in East Grand Forks, Mn. It is both amusing and delightful. I thought it would be 
enlightening to you as well. 
     “A third grade teacher once gave her class a homework assignment which has to 
explain God”. Here is one perspicacious response she received from an eight-year-old 
boy. (Webster says: perspicacious=keen understanding, sharp sighted). 

 

“God” by Danny Dutton, Age 8 
One of God’s main job is making people. He make these to put in place of the 
ones that die so there will be enough peoples to take care of things on earth. 
He doesn’t make grown-ups. He can just leave that up to the mothers and fa-
thers. I think it works out pretty good. 
     God’s second most important job is listening to prayers. An awful lot of 
this goes on as some people like preachers and things, pray other times be-
sides bedtime. God doesn’t have time to listen to radio or TV on account of 
this. As he hears everything, not only prayers, there must be a terrible lot of 
noise going into his ears, unless he thought of a way to turn it off. 
     God sees everything and is everywhere. This keeps him busy. So you 
shouldn’t go wasting his time by going over your parent’s head and ask for 
something they said you couldn’t have.      
     Jesus is God’s Son. He used to do all the hard work like walking on water 
and doing miracles and trying to teach people about God who didn’t want to 
learn. They finally got tired of him preaching to them and they crucified him. 
But he was good and kind like his Father and he told his Father that they 
didn’t know what  they were doing and to forgive them and God said OK. His 
dad (God) appreciated everything he had done and  all his hard work on earth, 
so he told him he didn’t have to go out on the road anymore. He could stay in 
heaven. So he did. And now helps his dad out by listening to prayers and see-
ing which things are important for God to take care of and which ones he can 
take care of himself without having to bother God. Like a secretary only more 
important, of course. You can pray anytime you want and they are sure to 
hear you because they’ve got it worked out so one of them is on duty all the 
time. 
     You should always go to Sunday School because it makes God happy and if 
there’s anybody you want to make happy, it’s God. Don’t skip Sunday School to 
do something you think will be more fun, like going to the beach. This is 
wrong! And besides the sun doesn’t come out at the beach until noon, anyway. 
     If you don’t believe in God, besides being an atheist, you will be very 
lonely, because your parent’s can’t  go everywhere with you like to camp, but 
God can! It’s good to know he’s around when your scared of the  dark or when 
you can’t swim very good and you get thrown in real deep water by big kids. 
But you shouldn’t  just think always of what God can do for you. I figured God 
put me here and he can take me back anytime he pleases. And that’s why I 
believe in God!!  

God’s peace,  

Pastor Bruce 
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the postal mailing list, 
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secretary at 

secretary@lqpluthern.org 

with your request. 



 
 

                                ACOLYTES FOR JUNE 
                        For Garfield    For LqP  
June 4              Rachel Bringle                       Cadence Dove             
June 11            Bella Stender                          Rachael Lund                             
June 18            Katelyn Wiese             Aric Gruwell 
June 25            Jacob Bringle  
                                    

                                    Church Attendance 
                 Garfield                       LqP  
May 7           40                            38 
May 14         40                            43 
May 21         67                            34  

 
USHERS- Please remember to get a count of the people at the worship services and write it down. We do make use 
of the attendance—we have to report it in the parochial reports to the ELCA, and it helps in next year’s preparation as 
to how many bulletins to prepare, Communion to get ready for, etc., especially on holidays in the church. Thanks!  
 
JUST THINKING…..  
I imagine this wouldn't have to be pointed out, but I thought maybe it wouldn't hurt! In your planning this summer, 
remember that you do have TWO choices of worship times to choose from. Garfield members-- if you have to be some 
place later in the morning and feel 10:45 is too late, you could always come out to Lac qui Parle's church service at 9 
a.m.! Or Lac qui Parle members--- if 9 a.m. church seems too early for you at times, you could always come to Gar-
field's church service at 10:45 a.m.! The worship services between the two churches are pretty much the same. Some-
thing to think about!  
 
SYNOD ASSEMBLY VOTING MEMBERS NEEDED FOR BOTH CHURCHES  
The SW MN Synod Assembly will be held Friday, June 9 and Saturday, June 10 at Gustavus Adolphus College in St. Pe-

ter. Garfield is looking for one male voting member, and Lac qui Parle is looking for a voting member.  If Lac qui Parle 

sends only one, they can be either male or female.  If they send two, it needs to be one female and one male voting 

member.  If interested, please talk to Pastor Bruce. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

-- Vacation Bible School- “Mad" About Jesus- will be June 4- 6 from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m., held at Lac qui Parle 

Church. Both Garfield and Lac qui Parle youth from age three through 6th grade are invited to attend. Older 

youth—please volunteer! Confirmation students—this will count as a service project! On Wednesday, June 7, 

there will be a program at 6:00 pm, followed by a potluck. There is no cost to individuals to attend, but cash do-

nations would be greatly appreciated and used to provide printing for t-shirts, snack items, and arts and crafts 

items. If you would like to donate to the expenses of VBS, please speak to or give your donation to Tracy Dove, 

Lynn Marotzke, Karin Falness, or Lindee Olson. ALSO—Please have your child eat supper BEFORE coming to VBS 

and bring a white t-shirt as well. 

News for Both Churches  



 
 
CHURCH RECORDS 
TRANSFERS OUT:  Jordan Croatt to Trinity Lutheran Church in Lisbon, ND 

GARFIELD’S 125TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION! 
Garfield Lutheran Church’s 125th Anniversary Celebration will take place on Sunday, June 11th. We plan to spend time celebrating 

our past, giving thanks for the present, and looking with hope towards our future. Our church service will begin at 10:45 a.m. with 

a potluck dinner and ice cream social to follow.  We will conclude our celebration with a program beginning at 1:30 p.m. Plan to 

come for fellowship, food, and fun!  

NEW CHURCH DIRECTORY AND COOKBOOKS AVAILABLE- Copies of the 2017 Garfield Lutheran Church Directory are availa-

ble!  Donations will be appreciated to defray the printing cost.  Thanks to all who contributed in any way to this project!  Also, the 

new Garfield cookbooks are here.  The cost is $15.  If you would like to purchase one, please contact Rose Weber at 320-598-3228, 

320-212-9949, or by email at rose221@farmerstel.net. Also, when our new church directory was compiled, a name was inadvert-

ently omitted from the list of confirmands – 1993-2017.  Please add Travis Tracey Schacherer to the class of 2002. 

GARFIELD WELCA MINUTES 
The Garfield WELCA met Wednesday, May 10, 2017 at 2 P.M. in the church dining room.  President Carla called the meeting to 

order and opened with a prayer.  The theme verse was said in unison, followed by the theme hymn.  The Secretary and Treasurer 

Reports were read and approved.  Carla read a letter of appreciation from a happy customer. Colleen Hammontree (a relative of 

Linda and Glen Minzel), wrote she was enjoying her new Garfield Cookbook.  The recipe she tried filled a special need and she was 

pleased enough to write a note of thanks. 

Old Business: 

1. Church cleaning will be done on May 15 by the same cleaners as previous years.  They have been asked to do some 

more extensive cleaning this time due to the Anniversary Celebration.  Members of WELCA are reminded to please make your 
cleaning donations extra generous this year. 

2. Mission Action reported 8 women were present at the May Do Day, and they finished 33 quilts.  Graduation quilts were made 

for 2017 High School Graduates:  Clayton Patzer, Dylan Palmer, and Hailey Axemaker. 

3. The 125th Anniversary Celebration was discussed.  Anticipation is building! Garfield WELCA wants to make a group contribu-

tion to the potluck noon meal.  Doug Pearson Catering will be asked to provide a 5 gallon pail of macaroni salad and pulled pork, 
buns and barbecue sauce to serve 250.  Diane Haugen Dietz is donating 240 bottles of water from Water Billboards of Canby.  A 
picture of our church will be on each bottle. 
June 14 is Pie Day at the Madison Lutheran Home. Be there at 1:30 pm to cut the pies, pie and coffee will be served at 2:30 and a 
Birthday program will begin around 3:00.  We need to provide pie to serve 85 people.  A total of 12 pies will be ordered, 6 from 
each group 
New Business: 

1. Mary Circle members note a change of date for the May meeting.  The new date will be May 30 at 2 pm at the church. 

2. Mary Enger has been in charge of advertising for the Salad Supper since 2007.  She would like to pass this job to someone 

else.  Will someone please volunteer? 
The Spring Splash for Women is a new fun, uplifting, and inspirational ecumenical event put on by women from our area church-
es.  It will be held on May 17, 2017.  They are requesting a $50 donation from participating churches.  A motion was made, second-
ed, and passed to do so. 
 

Program:  Today’s program was a continuation of last month’s study on Martin Luther and the Reformation led by Lorraine Con-

nor. 

Offering was given, the Lord’s Prayer was prayed in unison, and the meeting was adjourned. 

The next regular meeting of the Garfield WELCA will be held July 12, 2017 at 7 pm.  Servers will be Cynthia Huse and Colleen Olson. 

Minutes were taken by Norma Armstrong. Entered into record by Mary Jo Patzer 

Garfield News  
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Garfield Lutheran Church Council Meeting May 2, 2017 

Garfield Lutheran Church Council met May 2, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. Members present were Pastor Bruce Bringle, Becky Bjornson, Jim 

Connor, Jordan Connor, Ron Enger, Cynthia Huse, Barb Ludvigson,  Kevin Olson, Mary Jo Patzer, Chuck Thompson, and Gene Win-

kels. 

The meeting was called to order by council president Cynthia Huse. Pastor Bringle led us with opening Devotions and a Prayer. 

The secretary, financial secretary, and treasurer’s reports were read and approved. It was approved to have the Treasurer pay our 

2017 Green Lake Ministries dues. The Easter Offering will be divided equally between VA Rides and God’s Global Barnyard. 

Pastor’s Report: Garfield will have Sunday Service on June 25th at our Regular time (10:45). Garfield is still looking for one male 

delegate for the SWMN Synod Convention at Gustavus Adolphus College, on June 9 & 10. The Council approved the transfer of 

Jordan Croatt to Trinity Lutheran in Lisbon ND. The Council approved the transfer of Ashley Olson to Garfield Lutheran, and wel-

comes her into our congregation.    

Garfield Church Women: There was no WELCA report this month 

Trustee Report: The front screen door at the parsonage is in need of replacing. After some discussion a motion was made, second-

ed and passed to replace both the screen door and storm door.  

Old Business: The storm windows for the East side of the church are in.  The basement bathroom windows- which are the thick 

block glass- are also in very bad shape and will be filled in. The Trustees will find and hire someone to do these projects. A motion 

was made, seconded, and passed to hire Kent Weber to clean the carpets in the Narthex, Sanctuary aisles, stairway, and basement 

before the 125th Anniversary. 

Anniversary Committee Report: The committee is moving forward with plans. Three former pastors and two former pastors’ wives 

have indicated they will join us for the anniversary celebration with the pastors being involved with the service that day. 

New Business: Harrison Patzer will be doing a service project. He will be doing the landscaping around the church by replacing the 

wood chips with landscaping rocks. Lorna Johnson will be taking care of the flowers around the church sign. The Council would like 

to say a Thank You to both Harrison and Lorna. 

Christian Ed Update: Several meeting have been held about combining with other churches for Youth Ministries with more 

planned. Interest is very high among the churches involved.  

Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 7, 2017 @ 8:00 pm 

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. 

The Benediction was said “May the Lord bless us and keep us..,                                                                                           

Kevin Olson, Council Secretary 
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LqP News  

June Lectors Coffee Ushers Projector Acolyte 

4 Tracy Dove Carolyn Grahn 
Mark Roisen  

& Tim Stensrud 
--------- 

Cadence 
Dove 

11 
Scott  

Ireland 
Gen Bothun 

Mark Roisen  
& Tim Stensrud 

--------- 
Rachael 

Lund 

18 
Ruth 

Myhres 
Jon & Sue Roisen 

Mark Roisen  
& Tim Stensrud 

--------- Aric Gruwell 

25 No Church 
Dawson Riverfest 

Church Service- No 
Coffee 

Mark Roisen  
& Tim Stensrud 

------------- N.A 

LAC QUI PARLE WELCA  
 

We had our WELCA Gathering on the 24th with Jill Christie as our guest speaker.  She showed pictures and spoke of her medical 
mission in Guatemala.  We also had special music from Karen Darrington.  We were about 50 of us, so we had a nice crowd.  The 
offering we took amounted to $212 after expenses.  I would like to thank everyone for bringing the desserts, working in the kitch-
en, setting up the slide show, and the sound.  Also Julie for arranging to have Jill be our speaker.  Doris 
 

The Martha Circle will not meet during the summer months.  
 

Lydia Circle will meet Wednesday, June 14h at 1:30 p.m. at the home of Carolyn Grahn. 
 

Mission projects will be June 21st at 1 p.m. 

LqP Lutheran Church Council Minutes 

The LqP Lutheran Church Council met on May 10th, 2017 at 7:00 pm at LqP Lutheran Church. Members in attendance were: Logan 

Dove, Jeff Marotzke, Tim Stensrud, John Dove, Al Simonson, Tracy Dove, and Pastor Bruce. 

Vice President John Dove called the meeting to order and gave devotions from “Christ in Our Home”.  

The agenda and April meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. 

President’s Report: None 

Financial Report: Read and Approved 

Pastor’s Report: The National Youth Gathering will be June/July 2018 in Huston, Texas. This is for all youth going into 8 th grade-

12th grade. Fundraising will start this fall. 

Deacon’s Report: None 

Trustee’s Report: Regarding the organ, Barry will check to see if we can get a recorder box for the organ. The music committee 

will check with the Larson girls to see if they would want to fill in any voids in organists. New foam pieces were placed on the mi-

crophones. Jeff Marotzke fixed the light in the back of the sanctuary.  

WELCA Report: 27 quilts were tied for missions. 

Youth/Parish Ed.: Last day of Sunday school will be May 14th. The kids will sing in church. VBS is in the planning stages. It will be 

held June 4th-7th from 5:30-7:30pm.  On June 7th , there will be a VBS program and potluck for the families and congregation. Senior 

Recognition will be May 21st.  The council will be serving that Sunday.  

Unfinished Business: Council still needs to find one male and/or female delegate to the SWMN Synod Assembly at Gustavus 

Adolphus College. Dates are June 9 & 10. Starting May 19th, registration goes up to $50 per person.  

New Business: LqP Lutheran Church will not have services on June 25th. The Congregation is encouraged to attend the Riverfest 

Service. The AED was checked and the pads are expired. Will contact Lynn Marotzke about getting replacement pads. Helen Beth 

will be here over Memorial Day Weekend, does anyone know where the picture of her went? Also, looking for the picture of Pas-

tor P.M. Trelstad.  

The next meeting will be held June 14th, 2017 at 7:00 pm 

The meeting was adjourned and closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Tracy Dove, Church Council Secretary 


